
[image: image1.jpg]CCCCCC

MARION




MEDIA RELEASE
EMBARGOED - Monday, 7 December 2020
Council calls on government to protect streets, boost business

Marion Council is calling for a second rewrite of the State Government’s controversial new planning laws which threatens to make streets in parts of its city noisier, hotter and more congested.

Additionally, the Council also wants to see the laws changed to unleash the economic potential of Marion Road, and create jobs.
Marion Mayor Kris Hanna will launch a community awareness campaign on Monday, 7 December, which will include more than 43,000 flyers delivered to local households, an online video and print advertising. 

The government is now consulting on the second iteration of its laws.

This follows a backlash from the community and councils, including Marion, after the release of the first draft in October last year.

Mayor Kris Hanna said the Draft Planning and Design Code would override limits to urban infill the State Government agreed only last year.

“Council has worked hard to limit urban infill in the north of our city,” Mayor Hanna said.

“Our submission to the government on the Code in February included maintaining previously approved minimum block sizes and frontages in the north of our city. The draft Code rejects that proposal. 
“Development will be worse than it was before we secured the changes.”

“The Code puts the handbrake on business by not permitting multi-use development along parts of Marion Road. Given the impacts of COVID-19, our economy needs every opportunity to rejuvenate.”
The Council said the Draft Planning and Design Code would: 
· Reduce space for trees and car parking between Seacombe Road and the tramline

· Allow people to pay into a fund rather than plant a tree on a new development 
· Make it easier for lower quality housing developments to be approved 
Amendments to the Code Council is seeking include: 

· Minimum block sizes of 350 sq m for single houses north of Seacombe Rd 

· Maximum 40 per cent site coverage for single houses north of Seacombe Rd

· Minimum frontages of 10 metres for single houses north of Seacombe Rd 

· Local design standards for smaller developments 

· Rezoning parts of Marion Road to enable business growth 

· More room for on-site and street car parking
Mayor Hanna said the State Government had partly agreed with Council’s suggested guidelines for better development on sloping land in the south of its city.

“Council is not anti-development. There are some parts of our city we are advocating for more dense development,” Mayor Hanna said.

“Council has successfully worked with the State Government on the Coastal Walkway, Oaklands Crossing, and the Tonsley Innovation District. 
“We now want to work with them again to change the Code, and protect our streets.”
Contact: Craig Clarke Unit Manager Communications, 0434 600 637
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